
 

 

CEC - Internal 

35409 Clerwood Terrace 
 
Please can you tell me if there are any plans to resurface Clerwood Terrace? 
 
If so, please can you tell me when the work is scheduled to be carried out? 
 
If not, please can you tell me why not, considering the road surface is in very bad condition, 
which has been the case ever since heavy vehicles for the development of the former Queen 
Margaret University site have driven it to pieces, and considering pot holes constantly need 
filling up, and considering other roads in a vicinity (other roads leading off Clermiston Road) 
which were in better condition have been resurfaced in recent years? 
 
There are no plans to resurface Clerwood Terrace. 
 
The carriageway on Clerwood Terrace was last assessed in 2020. The result of this 
assessment is that the carriageway does not currently feature on the on the 2021/22 Capital 
Programme of resurfacing works due to other priorities across the network. However, we will 
soon be receiving new survey data which will be used to create new programmes. 
 
As you will appreciate, the demand for work to be carried out on carriageways and footways 
will always outstrip the available funding. We, therefore, must prioritise the work that is 
carried out. Our prioritisation system for carriageways is based on a condition assessment 
score which is then multiplied by a prioritisation weighting. The prioritisation weighting for 
carriageways is based on vehicle use, with additional weightings applied for bus and cycle 
use. 
 
Separately, your request has been passed to our Roads Operations team. They will inspect 
the street in line with the approved inspection regime and carry out repairs to any 
urgent/dangerous defects that are identified. 
 
 


